
 
 
 

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA)  
Baden Sanitary Trunk Main 

Notice of Public Information Centre No. 2 
 

The Township of Wilmot has initiated a Class Environmental Assessment Study for the Baden 

Sanitary Trunk Main required in the settlement area of Baden.  This sanitary trunk is proposed to 

accommodate current and future growth in the area. The study will determine the alignment and 

size of the trunk sewer to facilitate growth and optimize existing Township infrastructure in the 

area.   

This project is being carried out in accordance with the requirements of the Environmental 

Assessment Act by following the Municipal Class EA document (as amended in 2007, 

2011, 2015 and 2020) and it is being planned under Schedule ‘B’ of the Municipal Class 

Environmental Assessment (Class EA). This process is being integrated with the Planning 

Act for active development applications in Baden.   

MTE Consultants and the Township has undertaken the study, which involves an evaluation of 

alternatives, selection of preferred alternative, and evaluation of environmental impacts and their 

mitigation measures. MTE has identified alternative sanitary servicing solutions and conceptual 

design.  

 
Figure 1: Limits of the Primary Study Area and Detailed Study Area 



   

Presentation, discussion, and input on the identified alternatives will be presented at the Public 

Information Centre (PIC). MTE Consultants and the Township of Wilmot invite all interested 

parties to participate in a Virtual PIC available on the Township’s Website 

www.wilmot.ca/en/doing-business/current-projects.aspx  on September 26, 2022. 

Please note that comments will be maintained for reference throughout the project and will 

become part of the public record. Under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of 

Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment Act, any personal information such as name, 

address, and telephone number included in a submission will become part of the public record 

unless the comments specifically request that such personal details not be included in the public 

record.  

Project information will be made available on the Township of Wilmot’s website. 

This Notice was issued on September 19, 2022. 

 

http://www.wilmot.ca/en/doing-business/current-projects.aspx

